ST ISHMAELS COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, February 10th, 2020 In St Ishmaels Sports Club

1. PRESENT

Cllrs Moira Hawkins (Chair) Lynda Thomas, John Everett, Colin Jenkins and Ken Hackett. PCC Cllr Reg Owens, Revd Mike Cottam (Clerk)

2. APOLOGIES Barbara Harston
3. MINUTES OF DECEMBER 9th, 2019. (Previously circulated) Approved

4. MATTERS ARISING   

Communication with PCC. It was noted that communication by ‘phone with PCC had improved since a complaint was registered by C.C. to P.C.C. from the last council meeting.

Roads. There was much discussion concerning the serious safety concerns of the roads being adversely affected by Capestone Farm tractor operations. Added to the complaints that had already been lodged with Mr. Justin Scale were the reports of two cars skidding of the road at Sandy Hill, together with two serious accidents with Capestone Farm trailers involving St. Ishmaels villagers, where their vehicles were written off; the last being only days previously when a trailer, being dangerously reversed, damaged a Land Rover beyond repair.  It was decided that a meeting with Mr. Scale, together with representatives of the Community Council, senior county council officials and the police, should be sought by Councillors.                                                                                 

                                                                                                                                                                           Cllr Everett
Blocking of the Highway at Monkhill Farm. This continues to be a problem. It was reported that, despite a meeting the clerk had with Mr. Stoddart, the gate across the road to Soldier’s Rock was constantly being tied and complaints about this illegal action, coupled with threatening behaviour and comments on social media experienced in response to complaints. P.C.C. Cllr Owens offered to involve the County Footpath Officer in this difficult problem and Cllr Everett said that he would gather evidence.              PCC Cllr. Owens 
Street Lights.  As reported at previous meetings, four street lights were broken.                                       Clerk
5. MEMORIAL HALL SALE

It was decided to instigate the separate report on asbestos that was insisted by the purchaser’s solicitors, rather than agree to a reduction of sale proceeds. It was also agreed to minute the authorisation for clerk, to enact and respond to whatever are the council’s legal obligations,  to enable the sale of the hall to be now concluded as swiftly as possible.                                                                                                                    Clerk
Disposal of Assets from Hall. It was decided to wait for the completion of the sale, before any discussion,  investigations and consultations concerning best use of the net proceeds for the St. Ishmaels community be initiated. A request by the Parish Council for the tea urn and three tables was approved. 
6. FINANCE MATTERS
Precept Request for 2020. In order to document and verify the Council’s decision to apply for a County Council Precept for 2020 of £2,650 - already relayed by the clerk to Mr. Nigel Johns of PCC - this minute would act as that retrospective authorisation by the council.                                                                          Clerk
Budgeting.   A financial report would supplied quarterly by the clerk and a budget prepared for 2020-2021 for the next meeting.  Councillors were reminded that the amount of £6,000 + in the community’s business reserves was considered to be too high by the Wales auditors.   It was also noted that the clerk’s stipend had hardly changed in several years and, in light of the amount of extra work and responsibility now being undertaken by the clerk, it was agreed that the current stipend be increased from £600 to £750 per annum.                                                                                       

Charity Donations. Paul Sartori, Wales Air Ambulance and Cruse Bereavement Care, each £50. (Paul Sartori and Wales Air Ambulance donations would bring support for both bodies to £100 each, for this financial year.)                                                                                                                                                                            Clerk
7. PLANNING

The cessation of the policy of providing clerks with hard-copy planning application details for perusal by councillors and their examination being only now possible by access online, was deplored by council members. The clerk was asked to request PCNP that, in order to ensure proper scrutiny,  the hard-copy provision of applications that pertained  to the community, be reinstated.                                                  Clerk
8. SATURDAY BUS SERVICE
A complaint had been received by the clerk that, by this service having been taken off, her life was made harder. Enquiries about its reinstatement would be made.                                                                              Clerk
OTHER MATTERS

· The clerk reported that he had recently attended a Code of Conduct training session in Dale Hall.

· The PCC’s Local Development Plan extensive literature was shown by the clerk and is was noted that, as St. Ishmaels is in the National Park, they were not affected at all by them.

· A request by Cllr Thomas for a donation of £2,000 for the refurbishment of the Community Play Park be included in our deliberations for donations. The clerk agreed to include this in the council’s budgeting.                                                                                                                                                       Clerk
· On the completion of the Memorial Hall sale, it was decided to request the Sports and Social Club as the venue for future meetings, should the S. & S.C. committee be willing.                                                       Clerk
9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday, April 20th at 11.00 a.m. in the Sports Club lounge.

